
                                                                     1407 W North Temple, Suite 310 
Salt Lake City, Utah 84116 

April 13, 2016 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
AND OVERNIGHT DELIVERY  
 
Utah Public Service Commission 
Heber M. Wells Building, 4th Floor 
160 East 300 South 
Salt Lake City UT 84111 
 
Attention: Gary Widerburg 
  Commission Secretary 
 
Re:  Docket No. 15-035-49   
 Rocky Mountain Power’s Fossil Fuel Energy Efficiency Standard Plan 

 

On April 29, 2015, pursuant to previous orders of the Public Service Commission of Utah 
(“Commission”) in the above reference docket, the Company filed its 2015 Rocky Mountain 
Power Fossil Fuel Heat Rate Improvement Plan (“HRIP”).   
 
On July 21, 2015, based on the review of the Utah Division of Public Utilities, the Commission 
concluded the Company’s filed HRIP complied with the intent of previous Commission orders. 
The Commission directed that the Company convene a meeting of interested parties within 60 days 
of the order to discuss the format and content of future HRIPs. 
 
Pursuant to the order of the Commission, on July 28, 2015 the Company convened a meeting with 
representatives of the Utah Division of Public Utilities and the Utah Office of Consumer Services. 
The parties discussed the 2015 HRIP and concluded that the following enhancements will be 
included in the 2016 HRIP. 
 

• An expanded discussion of specific factors that affect heat rate in CCCTs and measures 
taken to improve those units. 

 
• An expanded discussion identifying PacifiCorp’s coal and gas units with the best heat 

rates, discussing the availability of those units, and indicating actions that will be taken to 
improve the availability of those units in the future. 

 
• An expanded discussion of the controllable Heat Rate Management and Improvement 

parameters identified on page 11 of the 2014 HRIP. 
 
In its order of July 21, 2015 the Commission further directed the Company to file a summary of 
the meeting within 60 days identifying additional information to be provided in future HRIPs.  
Subsequent to the July 28, 2015 meeting the summary was prepared and reviewed with the 
Division of Public Utilities, however, it was inadvertently not sent to the Commission and 
accordingly is being provided herein. 
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It is respectfully requested that all formal correspondence regarding this filing be addressed to: 
 
By e-mail (preferred):  datarequest@pacificorp.com 
    bob.lively@pacificorp.com 
 
By regular mail:  Data Request Response Center 
    PacifiCorp 
    825 NE Multnomah, Suite 2000 
    Portland, Oregon, 97232 
 
Informal questions should be directed to Bob Lively at (801)-220-4052.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jeffrey K. Larsen 
Vice President, Regulation 
 
cc:  Division of Public Utilities 

Office of Consumer Services 
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